
 

Office Address: 660-R George Washington Way, Richland WA 99352 

Office hours are Mondays and Thursdays from noon to 2pm 

             Phone:  1-509-943-2277           Email: ramrovers@gmail.com                 

Website: ramblingroverstravel.net 

Monthly general membership meetings are on the third Wednesday of the month 

at 10 am at Atomic Bowl, 624 Wellsian Way, Richland 

ELECTED OFFICERS  

President:  Marsha Hathcox  

Vice-President:  

Secretary:  Lynne Brown 

Treasurer:   Claudia Theroff                             

Directors:  

 Diane Beckmann 

 Pat Landen 

Dortha Backer 

APPOINTED POSITIONS     

Trip Coordinator:   

Trip Coordinator:  Linda McCarty, 948-0545  

Social Coordinator: Vel Wright, 521-7710 

Member Connections Coordinator:  Claire Schneck 

Office Manager:  Margaret Ault, 308-6892 

OTHER                                                                                                  

Attendance: Sharon Warren 

Greeter:  Barbara Strait    

Board Development Specialist: Dortha Backer, 539-4920 

Membership Specialist: Karen Crawford 

Website Specialist: Larry Smith, 539-1142 

Newsletter Editor:  Pat Fleming, 539-5459 

JUNE 2025 NEWSLETTER 

(Any comments about the newsletter, you can email the editor at shepatfleming@gmail.com) 

mailto:ramrovers@gmail.com
http://ramblingrovers.net


JUNE BIRTHDAYS—Happy Birthday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

Hazel-Webb-2 

Roseanne-Dooley-4 

Terry-Madsen-4 

Diane-Bonin-5 

Denise-Ford-6 

Candy-Gray-7 

Kim-Robuck-7 

Marjorie-Cable-8 

Susan-Meeks-8 

Renee-Stone-9 

Katherine-Quinn-10 

Nancy-Stratton-10 

Bud-Backer-14 

Patty-Harshman-14 

Marcia-Kleingartner-15 

Layna-Kinsman-16 

Mike-Mars-17 

TO ALL MEMBERS WHO DON’T GET THE 

MEETING REMINDER ON THE ROVER 

FACEBOOK PAGE:  THE GENERAL MEET-

INGS ARE ALWAYS ON THE 3RD 

WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 10AM 

(but come early to check out trips, 

books, coffee & meet other members). 

WEAR YOUR NAMETAG. IF YOU ARE 

NEW, THEY ARE FREE (SEE KAREN 

CRAWFORD). ALL OTHERS CAN BUY 

THEM FOR $3. 

We need a volunteer for the Rov-

er office on the 2nd Thursday and 

one for the 4th Thursday of every 

the month from 12 to 2pm.  Con-

tact Rover Office Manager Marga-

ret Ault at (509)308-6892 or 

mpa99336@gmail.com 

Patricia-Fleming-20 

Betty-Cannedy-21 

Nancy-Tress-21 

Diane-Beckmann-22 

Vickie-Bergum-22 

Joe-Nelson-22 

Leslie -Schwartz-22 

Diane-Hedrick-24 

June-Meiners-24 

Judith-Loomis-28 

Darlene-LaPierre-29 

Sherri-Muffett-30 

 

Our Membership Specialist, Karen Craw-

ford, said the Board decided we do not 

need a waiting list when there are spaces 

open. We have about 15 spaces open so if 

you know anyone who wants to join, let them know to contact Karen at ramrov-

ers@gmail.com. She will contact those potential members who asked for a mem-

bership form but have not yet returned it and tell them since we have 20 open-

ings, we no longer have a waitlist and if they want to become a member, to send 

in the form. First come, first served. 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Rob Jacobsen 

Kathryn Schroeder 



NEWS FROM THE BOARD:  Our current president Cyndi Kittson has resigned to 

care for her husband who will have surgery soon and Vice President, Marsha 

Hathcox will now become president per By Laws. We will vote next month on a 

new VP. By Laws say that the Board will nominate someone and at next month’s 

meeting, they will take nominations from the floor before a vote. Be sure you 

have the permission of anyone you want to nominate from the floor. 

* * * 

Board Secretary, Lynne Brown, read the following which was prepared by our 

Treasurer, Claudia Theroff [who discovered all this by going through old files in the 

office—thank you Claudia!] 

“At the May 15th Board meeting, the Treasurer reported the results of her 

meeting with an accountant regarding our organization’s tax-exempt status. From 

the information currently available, it appears that Form 990 returns (Return of 

Organization Exempt from Income Tax) should have been filed for several years. 

As a result of not filing those returns, the organization lost its tax exempt status. 

Form 1120 returns (Corporation Income Tax returns) should have been filed and 

income tax paid as applicable for those years. The accountant recommended we 

file back tax returns for up to 6 years and file a Form Application for Tax Exempt 

Status to be effective for 2026. A preliminary estimate of taxes, penalties, interest 

and accounting fees payable is about $20,000. The Board has agreed that the ac-

countant will be engaged to prepare the tax returns and file for tax exempt sta-

tus.” 

During the upcoming review and editing of By Laws and Operating Procedures, 

the filling out of these forms will be added as a duty of the Treasurer. 

Verna Bond says, “Rovers are truly wonderful!! The Food Bank has reduced 

amount of food given to each person or family. Rovers gave 179 lbs of food and 

30 lbs to Martha's Cupboard for the month of May. The Food Bank sends "thank 

you" to all who donated for May.” 



Travel Coordinator Linda McCarty’s TRIP UPDATES: 

JUNE 8-12th 37 Rovers leave for our highly anticipated YOSEMITE & SEQUOIA NAT’L 

PARKS. Stay tuned for pictures. 

JUNE 14th. RETURN TRIP TO THE CENTRAL WA. AGRICULTURAL MUSEUM AT UNION GAP, 

WA for their annual Civil War Re-enactment. Wander through acres of history camps with 

demonstrations and information about life during the Civil War…. both at home and on 

the battlefield. Walk through the Union and Confederate camps, visit with the Civil War 

Reenactors and learn about our American History. Come watch the North and South face 

off during the battle reenactments.  DEADLINE is JUNE 2, 2025 which just happens to be 

when the Rover office is open from noon to 2pm. 

Friendly Excursions trips still available are Smoky Mountains, Nashville & Kentucky on Sept 6-

14th…$4,599 per person/$5,999 single occupancy. Highlights include, Great Smoky Mountains 

National Park, Dollywood, Louisville Slugger Factory, Churchill Downs, Ark Encounter, Country 

Music Hall of Fame & Studio B, Bourbon Distillery Tour, Nashville and the Grand Ole Opry. 2 

overnights at the stunning Opryland Hotel Resort. 

New York City at Christmas is December 8-12th. $3,599/$4,599 single occupancy. Highlights 

are Radio City Rockettes Christmas Spectacular, a Broadway Show, Times Square, New York City 

Tour, and The Metropolitan Museum of Art. See Linda for Flyers.  

NEW: ALASKA CRUISE 2026 is reserved. JULY 11-18, 2026, on Holland America Cruise lines. 

Highlights are scenic cruising of Stephan’s Passage, Juneau, Glacier Bay National Park cruising, 

Icy Strait Point, Sitka, Ketchikan, Victoria, B.C. Price is $2,969 per person for a Balcony Cabin 

and HAVE IT ALL + which includes Premium drink package, premium Wifi, Crew gratuities, 

$100 onboard shore excursion credit, one specialty dining evening. Inside cabins are $1,600 and 

do not include the +…it can be added for an additional expense. Roundtrip Motorcoach trans-

portation is available for an additional $125 each, payable in Spring 2026. LYNNE CROSS (new 

member) IS LOOKING FOR A ROOMMATE TO SHARE A BALCONY CABIN: 

Call Linda @ 509-948-0545 for sign up instructions and motorcoach reservation. lin-

da.davis08@yahoo.com  

The Grand Hotel @ Mackinac Island is set…...SEPT 6-14, 2026. Save the date!!...$4999 each for 

9 days/8 nights…Chicago highlights also included. (includes airfare) 

Happy Travels my friends~~  



IN SEARCH OF A TRIP COORDINATOR 

Our only trip coordinator at this time, Linda McCarty, is doing a 

terrific job. She has several wonderful upcoming trips. As you 

can see below, it’s a lot of work to be a trip coordinator and more 

work to cancel things when not enough members sign up.  We do 

need another trip coordinator so that maybe with the variety of 

trips available, members have more to choose from. So, please 

consider it.  

TRIP COORDINATOR - the trip is free 

Must attend Board meetings when getting trips approved.  

Must attend General Meetings to respond to members wanting to 

sign up for trips. 

Duties for an Overnight Trip* 

Choose an event, get the price plus fees and taxes. Get the cancellation policy. Date, time. How long is the 

event.  

Contact the motel get price per night plus fees and taxes. Is breakfast included. 

Price for a 2 queen room (2 people); price for single. Remember to comp the bus driver. 

Check restaurants and make reservations. 

Tickets for events? Price per person plus fees and taxes. 

Plan events on the way to and from. (Event, prices, fees plus taxes). Reserve tickets 

Figure mileage and time at each place - remember bathroom breaks. 

Make full sheet flyer to display at meeting, for the trip book and to send to the newsletter editor. Make half 

sheet flyers to hand out at meetings and for the office.  

Figure all costs: bus (give bus company where and how long at each place), driver tip ($3/person/day), motels 

per person per room, tickets, meals if included, snacks, water, prizes. 

Make itinerary for assistant to include in the snack bag.  

Keeps sign up sheets. Decides if they or the assistant alphabetizes and sorts them by pick-up city. 

ASSISTANT TRIP COORDINATOR to be chosen by Coordinator - assistant also gets a free trip. Adds the 

coordinator and assistant’s name and phone # to itinerary and prints copies for each snack bag. Snacks plus 

water for each person. From the RR medical info spreadsheets, copi3s only the members traveling and take 

that list on the trip (or print the whole thing which is quite a few pages). Shred old medical prints when done. 

Fill snack bags and hand out water for each day. Be in charge of the stool that helps members get into the bus. 

Work with coordinator on games and prizes.  May keep spreadsheets of sign up lists if coordinator chooses.  

ADDED - If Coordinator and Assistant trade off checking members into and off of the bus in Kennewick & 

Richland, the last one of them on the bus is responsible for checking the bus for trash. 

*Our current trip coordinator  (Linda McCarty) commented that “day trips” are easier to plan than seen above. 

If interested, contact President Marsha Hathcox, (509) 551-6368 or marshadhathcox@aol.com or any 

Board members.  

 







DEADLINE FOR VEL TO HAVE  

 YOUR $10 IS JUNE 18TH 







TO NEW MEMBERS: On long trips led by a travel agency, your 

relatives or friends are welcome to come. Check with Linda 








